FRIENDS OF THE BANKS SURGERY

MINUTES OF MEETING

HELD THURSDAY 26TH JANUARY 2012

Present: Dr S Clay; Jane Steel; Heather Canham; Bernard Singleton; Angie McCaughan; Louise Marshall; Ann Dixon; Ann Childs; Sue Goffer; Carolyn Necklen

Apologies: Adele Sime

Dr Clay updated the group on the current situation with the Doctors.  We have Dr Von-fragstein and Dr Eddleston at the Banks on Fridays.  We also have employed Dr Naidoo on a temporary contract in the hope that he may be interested in a longer term position.  Dr Vyas has now been employed at The Cottage Surgery which will free up Dr Clay to cover some sessions here at The Banks which will help with further training for new GP’s joining the practice.  
The group were informed of the change of system to have reception booking in patients asking for appointments but also has triage slots available for telephone calls.  This will help with workload and training for GP’s.
Mr Singleton asked if you could always be seen on the day if the need was urgent.  Dr Clay assured that patients can call in to be seen and we aim to see people on the day whether the need is routine or urgent.  Any problems could also be discussed with the on-call doctor to assess the degree of urgency. 
The level of DNA’s (Did not attend) were discussed.  In the past the rate could be exceptionally high as pre-booking had meant that patients were booking over a week ahead and failing to attend and not contacting us to cancel the appointment.  Since the appointment of Dr Clay and systems had been changed – the accessibility for patients had improved dramatically and now with the majority of patients being seen on the day this no longer posed so much of a problem.  There were still patients who fail to attend (where appointments are booked further ahead i.e. nurses/HCA’s.  Any such instances are logged on the computer system and searches run every so often.  Any patients who persistently fail to attend their appointments do get sent a letter about this.
Blood appointments.  We are still struggling with the fact that the collections are at 10.50 and 11am which restricts the amount of appointment offered to patients.  We have had meetings in the past with the lab who are looking into changes.  Angie is to chase this to see if there have been any further developments.
Mrs Canham raised the question of Flu Vaccinations and as a practice are we able to charge for administering flu vaccination to people who are not in the ‘at risk categories.  Dr Clay explained that unfortunately this is something that we are not allowed to make a charge for.  

Mrs Childs had asked about unused medicines being returned to us to be sent on for third world countries.  JS advised that this is a service that we have provided for many months and there are posters up in the surgery and in the local pharmacies.  JS will also produce flyers and add this information to the website.  Following this it was discussed about the notice boards being updated as they do appear very cluttered.  The surgery staff will look at this and update as soon as possible.
The surgery is able to print out ‘Patient Information Leaflets’ for patients but if members of the group had any thoughts on simple leaflets/flyers that could be left in the waiting room then these could be created.

Mrs Necklen has asked about preventative medicine in the surgery.  Dr Clay explained about the new NHS Health checks that are currently being carried out in the county.  These are available to patients over 45 with no diagnosis of heart conditions. With the data collected certain patients may be identified of being at risk of Cardiovascular Disease and the surgery can offer advice on how to help reduce this risk.  Also when the surgery perform bloods tests, we perform a ‘Full Fasting Screen’ which may also identify patients who may be at risk of other problems such as diabetes and again further advice can be offered to minimise risks.
Dr Clay explained to the group that we do need to elect a ‘Chair Person’.  The group decided that we would look at this further once we had met a couple more times and got to know each other a little better.  
The surgery is required to have a patient questionnaire for feedback about the surgery/appts/staff/services etc.   JS will email/post a copy of this out with the minutes so that the members could look over this in time for the next meeting.  This is perhaps the sort of thing that members of the group could run for the surgery.  

The subject of the building/car park etc was discussed.  Dr Clay advised that in the past any Town 106 monies that had been on offer due to new builds in the area had not been allocated to the surgery but given to the community including Loughborough.  Any monies of this nature would be a great help to the surgery to help improve services.  Dr Clay advised the members that we had actually been offered land in the past for a new build but there is no funding available to help with this.  The car park was discussed with regard to its size and regarding the surface water after heavy rain.  JS advised the group that we had been in discussion with the Highways department regarding the road drains being blocked which left road surface water flooding the entrance to the car park.  We had got no further with this other than the drains being cleaned.  

Talk@Sileby magazine.  JS had contacted the editor in the past to put in an advert about the PPG but there was a charge for this.  JS to contact again for an ‘article’ to go into the magazine rather than an advert.
Next meeting arranged for Thursday 23rd February at 1.30pm

